Flintridge Preparatory School

Parents Association Meeting

January 11, 2010
Flintridge Prep
MINUTES

1.  Call to Order and Welcome



Rhonda Kozacik

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m.
2.  Headmaster’s Report



 Peter Bachmann  
The school is heading into mid-term exam season the week of January 17th.  On Friday, January 7th, Peter and the ninth grade advisors met with the ninth graders who are continuing from Prep middle school and invited them to provide tips on exam preparation for the kids new to the school. They included:

· Get organized now, well before exam time.

· Pull all your materials together beforehand.

· Begin studying for exams every day now. If the text involves memorization, spend 10 minutes every day memorizing.

· Listen extremely carefully to exam reviews and directions from the teachers.

· Try designing exam questions yourself and then see if you can answer them.

· Find up to two study partners, as this is a good way to share preparation and test each other (but pick partners wisely).

· Take time off from studying every hour and give yourself a treat.

· Exercise, eat well and get enough sleep.  

Exams begin Thursday, January 20th and last from 8:10-10:10 each day through Wednesday, January 26th. Tutoring is available at 10:30 each day through 11:15-30; Peter highly recommends that students make use of it. They should get to school a few minutes early to get to the right room.  He also advises some physical exercise during the day.

Second semester grade-level meetings will be held to review each student, and grades for first semester will be sent out at the end of the week of exams.  

During the second semester, the school will move ahead with its “Using LA” initiative, bringing people from Los Angeles onto campus and sending kids out, e.g. speakers at assemblies (reporters, political advocates, Nobel prize winning scientists). The first event is on February 15th when scientists from Caltech and JPL will do grade appropriate presentations to kids to try to demonstrate what they’re doing and how science is a part of our lives. March 15th will be “Using LA Day”.  Each class will go out to a site in Los Angeles, thematically appropriate to their ages/grade level/areas of study. These will include museums and other arts and cultural opportunities.

3. Guest Speaker




Sarah Cooper, Director of Faculty Development

Sarah discussed “Risk Taking Teaching at Prep”; how teacher-generated and teacher-driven ideas, in conjunction with Prep’s strategic plan and mission statement, will lead the school to a more creative curriculum.  The full text of her speech is available on the school’s website:  About Us/Parent Association.

4.  Guest Speaker




Nicole Trevor, Director of Communications

Nicole provided an update on Prep’s website. The school now has a login which parents can set up to access the student / parent directory online.  Parents need to create account at the “Parents” home page, select “Create an Account” in the login box and fill in email, phone, children’s names and grades.  The school will add functionality to the directory in the future, e.g. allowing parents to make changes online. Parents should contact Amelia Miley if they have problems creating an account, and call Nicole with any questions about the website or its content.  Future password-protected content would include Parent Association information and perhaps some student information.

5. Recognition





Rhonda Kozacik

Thanks to the following for their recent efforts on behalf of the Parent Association:  Janice Ohta, Sue Smrekar and Annie Honch for the ACSE lunch; Mary Malecha and Colleen Schwab for holiday decorating in the school office; Denise Norden and Kristin Lieberman for the Silver Tea; and the 7th and 8th grade GLCs (Kris Leslie, Theresa King, Yvonne Zaro and Lisa Corbisiero) for the middle school sports award potluck dinner.




6.  Executive Committee Reports

a. Parliamentarian




Julie Markowitz

The Nominating Committee will meet in January to develop next year’s slate of officers for presentation at the February Parent Association meeting and a vote at the March meeting. 

b. Benefit
 




Lauri Wax & Sandy Law

Prep’s biannual fundraiser, “Prep Goes Bollywood”, will be themed as an Indian celebration and held March 19th at Universal Studios’ Hollywood Globe Theater.  This year the proceeds will benefit the visual and performing arts department.  As is customary for each benefit, individuals who have been dedicated to Flintridge Prep will be honored; this year Geeta and Mohan Chandramohan will be honored.  TV comedy writer Tom Gamill (father of Henry and Alice Gamill) will emcee the event.  Invitations will be sent mid-February, and RSVPs can be done by mail or on the Prep Benefit website.

The committee is still looking for donations for the auction; a registry list is online.  Lauri and Sandi acknowledged Terri Miller and Nicole Trevor for their great job on the benefit website. There will be an online auction in addition to the live auction the night of the event.  Event underwriting is currently up to $140,000, with another $40,000 on the “wedding registry”.  Kris Leslie and Jaynie Studenmund have headed up the underwriting committee.  There will be business advertising available in the program for the community and Prep parents; Jane Herzog is managing and advertisers can purchase ads on the benefit website.

There will be a “Wedding Rehearsal” party on February 5th to thank underwriters at higher levels, and a  “Bachelor and Bachelorette Party” at Lineage Dance the Thursday before the event.  The latter will be an Indian dance class; everyone is welcome, and it’s free.  

The committee will need volunteers for invitations and decorations, etc; volunteers can sign up online.  Laurie and Sandy thanked Janice Ohta and Yvonne Zaro for their work on the wedding registry. 
c. Membership 




Paula Sigman-Lowery & Rose Wen

The Parent Association membership campaign is still going on, but we’re still shy of the projected budget.  Paula encouraged attendees to pay their membership fees if they haven’t done so, and to encourage others who haven’t to pay.  For those who can’t remember whether they’ve paid, a list of paid-up members is on the Parent Association website; also, letters were sent this week to parents who haven’t paid.

7.  Committee Chair Reports

a. Academic/Cultural Student Exchange 

Sue Smrekar

Students from Lincoln International Academy in Nicaragua will be coming to Prep this spring.  Five senior boys will stay with Prep families.  The committee still needs assistance with planning, and could use more homes with juniors or seniors who are studying Spanish.  A welcome reception is being planned, along with a trip to Universal Studios, a going-away celebration, a dance, etc. Spanish Honors students are taking on a lot of responsibility for entertaining the kids.  

b. Winter Faculty Luncheon



Luan Chen & Helen Kim

The luncheon will be held on Tuesday, January 18th, with an Asian theme.  

c.  Performing Arts Committees



Kim Hotti

The Prep Goes Bollywood benefit will be a great thing for the performing arts department. The plays last semester were phenomenal.  The kids thought “Cinderella Waltz” was incredible. “Anne Frank” (7/8/9th grade) ran for four nights standing room only.  The Spring Musical, “The King and I”, is March 10th; rehearsals have already begun.  More parent volunteers may be needed to help with events later.  The Comedy Sportz event last week against alumni was standing room only as well.  Comedy Sportz is generally once per month (7:30 – 9:30) and is on the school’s event calendar.
8.   Adjournment

Next Parent Association meeting will be held Wednesday, February 8th at 8:30a.m. 
